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	DEVELOPMENT PROPOSED: 
	Erection of four new dwellings

	AT:
	Croftlands Broad Meadow Chipping PR3 2GH

	Ribble Valley Borough Council hereby give notice in pursuance of the provisions of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 that permission has been refused for the carrying out of the above development for the following reason(s):

	1
	The proposal is considered contrary to Key Statements DS1, DS2, and Policies DMG2 and DMH3 of the Ribble Valley Core Strategy insofar that the granting of approval would lead to the creation of new residential dwellings within the defined open countryside and Forest of Bowland AONB without sufficient or adequate justification.


	2
	The proposal would lead to an unsustainable pattern of development adjacent to a Tier 2 location, without sufficient or adequate justification, that does not benefit from adequate walkable access to local services or facilities - placing further reliance on the private motor-vehicle contrary to the aims and objectives of Key Statement DMI2 and Policies DMG2 and DMG3 of the adopted Core Strategy and the National Planning Policy Framework presumption in favour of sustainable development.
P.T.O.

	3
	It is considered that the approval of this application would lead to the creation of an anomalous, discordant and incongruous pattern and form of development that would fail to protect, enhance or conserve the character and visual amenities of the AONB Landscape or character of the area contrary to Key Statement EN2 and Policies DMG1 and DMG2 of the Ribble Valley Core Strategy.  It is further considered that the proposal would result in the introduction built form in the defined open countryside and Forest of Bowland AONB to a degree and of a scale that cumulatively, would have a visual suburbanising effect upon the landscape, resulting in the erosion of the sense of openness that defines the character of the area and being of significant detriment to the character, appearance and visual amenities of the defined open countryside and protected AONB landscape.


	4
	The proposal, by virtue of the extent and scale of proposed residential curtilages, driveway areas and the likely visual impact of associated domestic paraphernalia such as sheds, washing lines, children's play equipment and fence lines would represent a suburban visual encroachment into the landscape, being of significant  detriment of the character, appearance and visual amenities of the area and the Forest of Bowland AONB contrary to Key Statement EN2 and Policies DMG1 and DMG2 of the Ribble Valley Core Strategy.

	
	

	Note(s)
	
	
	
	
	

	1
	For rights of appeal in respect of any reason(s) attached to the decision see the attached notes.


	2
	The Local Planning Authority operates a pre-planning application advice service which applicants are encouraged to use. The proposal does not comprise sustainable development and there were no amendments to the scheme, or conditions that could reasonably have been imposed, which could have made the development acceptable and it was therefore not possible to approve the application.
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